## **Hutton Cranswick CP School**

Head Teacher: Kris Henderson
The Green, Hutton Cranswick, Driffield, YO25 9PD
Tel: 01377 270482 email: cranswick@eastriding.gov.uk





Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you enjoyed the art gallery yesterday, as well as the opportunity to discuss your child's report, view work and speak to their next teacher. It was a really nice evening, and thank you again for supporting our growing art curriculum by donating and purchasing your child's canvas – they will be delivered home on Friday. The quality was excellent!

As you are aware, Mrs Hatton has been on maternity leave since October. She was due to return this week and pick up her teaching duties, however she has been successful in an application to work with the Primary Behaviour Team within the Local Authority. This means she will not be returning to school, and I am sure you will join us in wishing Mrs Hatton the very best for her future career and thanking her for her efforts for the school.

At the point at which Mrs Hatton handed in her notice we were unable to offer a post to a teacher already under contract with their school as it was past the deadline. However we have managed to secure a superb teacher in Mrs Angie Coombe and she will be teaching two days in Year 2, job sharing with Mrs Lewer, from September. Mrs Coombe taught for several years at Swinemoor Primary with myself, and has since worked at Leconfield Primary for the past six years. She has led a range of subjects, including PE, and is looking forward to meeting the children and starting this position. You should have received letters last week with details of the adults who will be working with your children, but here is a list:

**Reception** Miss Anderson, Mrs Hayhurst and Mrs Oxlade

Year 1 Miss Midgley and Mrs Walker

Year 2 Mrs Lewer, Mrs Coombe, Mrs Lucas and Mrs Pickles

Year 3 Mrs Hoyle and Mrs Pickles

Year 4 Mr Nevet, Miss Hornshaw and Mrs Drewery. Miss Stephanie Robinson, a trainee teacher with

Schools Direct, will be with this class throughout most of the year.

Year 5/6 Mrs Burkinshaw, Mrs Atkins and Mrs Drewery

Mrs Burkinshaw will be promoted to the role of Deputy Head from September in a slight change in staffing structure following Mrs Hatton's departure. Mrs Burkinshaw is an outstanding teacher who has played a significant role in moving the school forward and I am pleased this can be recognised with the change in role.

Yours Sincerely,

Kris Henderson Headteacher











